
 

 

 

 

 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  
(BLIDWORTH AREA (7.5 TONNES WEIGHT RESTRICTION)  

TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2025 (3401) 
 

  
Statement of Reasons 

 
Nottinghamshire County Council is proposing to introduce a 7.5 tonne environmental 
weight limit to replace the existing 18 tonne weight limit in the Blidworth area, to reduce 
the impact of large vehicles in the area 
 
The Order is being introduced to replace the current 18 Tonne weight limit. The weight 
limit will prohibit all vehicles over 7.5 Tonne, from passing through the villages of 
Blidworth, Rainworth and Ravenshead but would still allow HGVs who need access 
within the villages. 
 
All of the roads within the area bounded by (but not including) The A60 Road (from 
Leapool Roundabout to A617 Fountaindale Way West); The A60 Road (from A617 
Fountaindale Way West to the Rainworth Bypass Roundabout); The B6020 Road (from 
the Rainworth Bypass Roundabout to A617 Fountaindale Way East); The A617 Road 
(from A617 Fountaindale Way East to Lockwell Hill Roundabout); and The A614 Road 
(from the Lockwell Hill Roundabout to Leapool Roundabout). 
 


